
Viet companies continue to destroy Prey Lang  

 

Prey Lang destruction is going unabated as shown on this 13 March 2011 photo (Photo: Uon Chhin, 
RFA) 
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The demands made by people living in the Prey Lang forest community, asking Vietnamese 
companies to stop their forest destruction activities, have not met with any result up to now. 
 
One SRP MP from Kampong Thom province indicated on 13 March that he will take the 
complaints from people living in the Prey Lang forest in 4 provinces to give to the president of the 
National Assembly and to Hun Xen at the beginning of next week. The complaints ask for 
intervention to stop the Viet companies from destroying Prey Lang forest as such destruction affects 
the livelihood of the people. 
 
Men Sothavrin, an opposition MP from Kampong Thom, indicated that, as a representative of the 
people and as a citizen, he plans to send a complaint to the president of the National Assembly and 
to the prime minister because there is no resolution to the problem caused by the Viet companies 
which are still destroying the Prey Lang forest. The Viet companies’ activities affect the livelihood 
of the people: “It destroys the environment, it destroys Prey lang. I will write to the prime minister, 
only him can resolve this problem.” 
 
 
On 11 March, the Cambodian Center for Human Rights (CCHR) organized a public forum in 
Meanrith commune, Sandan district, Kampong Thom province. The forum was attended by MPs 
from four political parties: the SRP, the HRP, the NRP and Funcinpec, as well as by the Kampong 
Thom provincial deputy governor and other government officials. During the meeting, SRP MP 
Men Sothavrin claimed that he went to visit a lumber yard in Sandan district, but the authority 
prevented him from visiting the yard because they are protecting the company which owns the 
lumber yard. 
 
Ut Sam An, the deputy provincial governor, said on 13 March that the government provided land 
concessions to the Viet CRCK company for rubber plantation development in Sandan district 
because the government wanted development on the spot, and it also wanted to change the living 



habit of the population, which in the past, depended on the byproducts of the forest. Ut Sam An said 
that complaints from the people are their rights. 
 
The claim made by the deputy provincial governor was met by reactions from a Kuoy minority 
representative – the Kuoy people had always depended on forest byproducts for survival – who 
indicated that the concessions from the government are pushing villagers from being the owners of 
the forest to laborers instead. Furthermore, he asked what will his children and the children of his 
children depend on when the forests are being all destroyed? 
 
Chhieng Vuthy indicated that people from 4 provinces – Kampong Thom, Preah Vihear, Kratie and 
Stung Treng – are collecting thumbprints to bring their complaints to the president of the National 
Assembly and the prime minister with the help of the opposition MP. “Not only the jungle forest, it 
is also the anarchic destruction of the forest as well, there is no proper administration, therefore this 
is a problem.” 
 
Prey Lang’s name originated from the Kuoy ethnic minority language which means “the forest 
(Prey) which belongs to all of us” and it is located in Cambodia’s northern region. It is the largest 
rainforest in Southeast Asia, extending over 3,600 square kilometers in four provinces: Kratie, 
Stung Treng, Kampong Thom and Preah Vihear. More than 200,000 villagers depend their 
livelihood on the forest byproducts. 
 
Ut Sam An indicated that in Kampong Thom, his province, about 20 foreign companies received 
land concessions from the government. The land concessions vary in size from 1,000 to 10,000 
hectares and they are used for rubber or eucalyptus plantations. 

 
 

Address link: http://ki-media.blogspot.com/2011/03/viet-companies-continue-to-destroy-prey.html 


